
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
May 12, 2022 

 
FARMERS STATE BANK OF ALTO PASS, 
 
 Petitioners, 
 
 v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
 
 
 
     PCB 22-30 
     (Permit Appeal) 
     (90-Day Extension) 
 

ORDER OF THE BOARD (by J. Van Wie): 
 

On January 6, 2022, the parties timely filed an amended request to extend the 35-day 
period within which Farmers State Bank of Alto Pass (FSB) may appeal a December 14, 2021 
determination of the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA).  The determination 
concerns interim hazardous waste management units owned by FSB and located in Marion, 
Williamson County.  The IEPA determined that it cannot approve FSB’s Resource Conservation 
and Recovery Act (RCRA) Closure Plan because of specified deficiencies. 

 
On February 17, 2022, the Board extended the appeal period until Monday, May 2, 2022.  

See 415 ILCS 5/40(a)(1) (2020); 35 Ill. Adm. Code 105.406.  The Board stated “[i]f FSB fails to 
file an appeal on or before that date, the Board will dismiss this case and close the docket. 

 
FSB did not file an appeal on or before May 2, 2022.  Accordingly, the Board dismisses 

this case and closes the docket. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 

I, Don A. Brown, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board, certify that the Board 
adopted the above order on May 12, 2022, by a vote of 5-0. 

 

Don A. Brown, Clerk 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 


